
Lake Assessment – November 2023 
 
 
Lake 1: Small Lake 
At the time of my visit in November the lake was milky, slightly green looking. OK. There were a lot of likely 
migrating geese visiting the lake. Nutrient levels were low again this month – good.  
  
Lake 2: Large Middle Lake 
At the time of my visit the lake was milky brownish looking again this month. – OK. Nutrient levels were low 
again for phosphorous, and nitrogen levels that were very high in October are low this month. That is very 
good. Although nutrient levels in this lake are typically low (good). A few Water Hyacinth plants were 
observed near the outfall of the lake. These plants can be invasive and become excessive. They were likely 
introduced to the lake by someone releasing them from an aquarium or backyard water garden. 
  
Lake 3: 
At the time of my visit Lake Superior was milky slightly blackish looking – OK. Nutrient levels were excessive 
for phosphorous and high for nitrogen this month. We will want to watch this next month. 
	


